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June 24, 2024 
 
Chair and Commissioners 
Ketchum Urban Renewal Agency 
Ketchum, Idaho 
 
DIRECTION TO STAFF ON NOTICE TO TERMINATE LICENSE FOR ACCESS AND USE AGREEMENT 

FOR TEMPORARY PARKING AT FIRST AND WASHINGTON 
 
Introduction/History 
In August 2018, the KURA and city of Ketchum entered into a License for Access and Use 
Agreement for the First and Washinton property for use as temporary public parking. The 
Agreement was amended in 2019 to reduce the annual rent from $48,000/yr. to $36,000/yr. The 
city has been paying KURA the annual rent since 2019. Attachment A is the current Agreement. 
 
Section 5 of the Agreement sets forth the renewal terms for the Agreement. The Agreement is 
renewed annually beginning October 1st provided the city budgets the funding for rent and 
provides documentation to KURA. In order to terminate the Agreement, the KURA must provide 
notice to the city. Staff is requesting action from the board to terminate the Agreement since 
the site will undergo changes beginning fall of 2024. 
 
It is anticipated Idaho Power will begin work to relocate equipment and underground the alley 
power lines in fall of this year, 2024. Construction of the First + Washinton project is expected to 
begin in summer 2025. It is likely the parking lot will be modified as a result of the Idaho Power 
work, and once the project construction begins, the site will not be available for public parking. 
All efforts will be made to provide public parking until project construction begins. 
 
KURA Action 
Per the terms of the Agreement, staff recommends the KURA provide notice to the city that the 
License for Access and Use Agreement will be terminated as of October 1, 2024. That does not 
mean public parking will no longer be allowed at the site. The notice is a formality to regain 
KURA access and control of the site for Idaho Power work and, for project construction. Staff will 
work with the city to continue public parking for as long as possible. The city will no longer pay 
rent to KURA.  
 
Financial Requirement/Impact 
With the termination of the Agreement, the city will no longer pay rent to the KURA. The FY25 
KURA budget reflects the reduction in rent revenue.  
 
 
 
 



Recommendation and Motion 
The following motion is recommended:  
 
“I move to direct staff to provide notice to the city terminating the License for Access and Use 
Agreement for the First and Washington property as of October 1, 2024 and direct staff to make 
all efforts to continue public parking until project construction begins.”  
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment A:  2019 License for Access and Use Agreement 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 














